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The LWV is a nonpartisan organization that encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.  Membership in the League is open to women and men of voting age.  Annual dues, not tax deductible, are $45 individual, $60 for two in one household and $24 for students.  To join, send your check to:  Ann Spear, Treasure, 706 Ridgewood Road, Huntington, WV  25701.  Check is to be made out to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area.      

League meeting on Education

   October 17, 7 pm is the date of the Huntington League’s next meeting. We will meet at the Enslow Park Presbyterian Church in the Parlor (main floor, entering from the parking lot so we don’t have to go up that long flight of stairs). This meeting is a repeat of the meeting the League sponsored at Woodlands in September. We planned two meetings so that more people could take part in the study/consensus process.

   The focus of the study/consensus will be the Role of the Federal Government in Public Education Issues. It will cover Common Core Standards and Assessments, Early Childhood Education, Equity and Funding, and Disadvantaged Children. Leagues around the country will answer the same consensus questions. The LWVUS will accumulate the answers and come to an actionable position on what the federal role in educations should be. The consensus questions were included in the September bulletin. We will make available the questions at the meeting; but if you no longer have your copy of the questions and would like a copy before the meeting, contact Helen Gibbins, gibbins@frontier.com. Invite your friends to the meeting.

LEAGUE PROGRAM FOR OTHER ORGANIZATIONS  

   The Huntington League offers a program on the Constitution/Voting Rights to organizations. We developed the program for Huntington High School students to honor Constitution Day.

   Our focus is the progress of the constitutional right to vote, as well as present day regress in some states. We need constantly to be vigilant in protecting our citizens’ right to vote. See the September bulletin for more information about the program.  Contact Helen Gibbins, gibbins@frontier.com, 304-736-3287, if you are interested in scheduling the program for your organization.

PROGRAM at marshall university

    On October 25, 6-8 pm a  lobbying/advocacy training workshop is scheduled in the John Spotts Room (2E37), Student Union.  Citizen advocacy training will be provided by: WV Citizen Action Group, WV Free, National Social Workers, WV Environmental Council and others. For more information:  Rachel Huff, Rachel@wvfree.org 

REDISTRICTING

   At our September meeting Dr. Mary Beth Beller presented an interesting program on the redistricting process mandated after the census. 

  West Virginia. WV’s Congressional districts were altered minimally to meet the population requirements. The 2010 census shows that the third Congressional District lost population so Mason County and some other precincts have been added to District 3.

  Cabell County has been divided into three delegate districts - Number 16 (includes some precincts in Lincoln County) with three delegates; Number 17 (includes some precincts in Wayne County) with two delegates; and Number 18 with one delegate. District 19 includes most of  Wayne County. 

  Cabell County’s Senatorial District adds some precincts but is similar to the last plan and retains its District number 5.  Unfortunately Wayne County is still divided into three senatorial districts.

  West Virginia’s redistricting plans are being challenged, especially from those who asked for single member districts throughout the state.

  Other States The majority party in a state determines the future makeup of Congress and the state legislatures. Computers make gerrymandering easier than ever and may be used to determine whether a district will likely be represented by a Democrat or Republican. One Congressional district in Ohio is said to be so long and narrow that citizens in one end of the district are further to the other end of the district than Columbus is to Niagara Falls. 

   Under Section 5 of the US Voting Rights Act (VRA) covered states must pre-clear its redistricting plan or voting changes with the US District Court for the District of Columbia or the Department of Justice (DOJ). Covered states or subdivisions are those with a pattern of discrimination. The covered state or subdivision must prove that the voting change or redistricting plan does not “deny or abridge the right to vote on account of race, color, or membership in a language minority group. If the jurisdiction is unable to prove the absence of such discrimination, the District Court denies the requested judgment, or in the case of administrative submissions, the Attorney General objects to the change, and it remains legally unenforceable.” (From the US DOJ)
   Recently, the LWV of Texas and the LWVUS submitted comments urging the DOJ to reject the blatantly racial gerrymandering of congressional districts in Texas. The League’s letter pointed out that the Texas plan disenfranchised minority voters, in clear violation of the Voting Rights Act. The League was joined by a significant number of individuals and civil rights, civic, and community organizations in testifying that the map was clearly designed to benefit lawmakers’ partisan interests, while egregiously shortchanging minority voters and fracturing close-knit communities of interest. 

   The DOJ indicated that it believes the Texas plan fails to comply with requirements set forth by the VRA’s federal anti-discrimination requirements. The DOJ denied that the Congressional and House plans maintained or increased the ability of minority voters to elect their candidate of choice, as required by federal 
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law. The VRA requires map drawers to give special protection to districts that contain mostly minorities. Hispanics have accounted for 2/3 of the state’s growth

since 2000. It was argued that the new maps simply packed Hispanics and blacks into the same Districts.

   Other Leagues have also been active in working for fair redistricting programs as well as opposing Voter Photo ID and other disenfranchising laws. Voter Photo ID often disenfranchises the urban, poor, elderly, and minority voters. 

WENDY GOES TO WASHINGTON

   League member Wendy Thomas attended the Annual Legislative Conference of The Congressional Black Caucus September 22-24, 2011 in Washington, DC.  Thomas organized an educational forum for the conference titled “Shaping Our Communities, Defining Our Future: Closing the Achievement Gap” The goals of the forum focused on identifying disparities relative to advocacy and strategizing on ways to decrease and/or eliminate disparities in achievement in the communities we serve. 

   The forum was a collaborative event of the Congressional Black Caucus and The Links, Inc. of which Thomas is the National Director of National Trends and Services for the organization.  In her role, Thomas oversees economic and social inequalities in income, employment, education and political influence as the major programmatic thrust for The Links.
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